DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLES

REGISTRATION OPERATIONS DIVISION P.O. BOX 825393 SACRAMENTO, CA 94232-5393



August 10, 2011

Mr. Bob Albertazzi Community Service Officer South Lake Tahoe Police Department 1352 Johnson Boulevard South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150

Re: Abandoned Vehicle Abatement (AVA) Fee Program

Sunset Date Notification

Dear Mr. Albertazzi:

The El Dorado County AVA Fee Program sunsets, by statute, on April 30, 2012. California Vehicle Code Section 9250.7(g) allows each California County to extend their sunset date for the program in 10-year increments. Each county, however, is required to submit a new resolution to the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) formally requesting the extension.

If you intend to maintain the AVA Fee in your jurisdiction, it is critical that DMV receive your formal request, and a copy of your new resolution, **no later than October 1, 2011**. Otherwise, we will initiate programming to discontinue collection of the AVA fee for El Dorado County, effective May 1, 2012. Please note that your county may still receive funds for fees due through April 30, 2012, for customers that pay late or for multiple years. Please send the requested documents to:

Department of Motor Vehicles Registration Operations Division 2415 1st Avenue, M/S D148 Sacramento, CA. 95818-2606 Attn: Al Tolentino

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Al Tolentino, of my staff at (916) 657-2690.

Sincerely.

ANDREW CONWAY, Branch Chief Registration Operations Division

Ketty Granucy for